Migration in Europe, Europe and Migration – IRUN PhD Conference

On 6 June 2013, a PhD Conference ‘Migration in Europe, Europe and Migration’ was held in Poitiers, France. The conference was part of the IRUN Annual Meeting (The International Research Universities Network) organised this year by the University of Poitiers. The event gathered 10 participants – PhD candidates from University of Duisburg-Essen, University of Poitiers, Radboud University Nijmegen and Jagiellonian University in Kraków. The Jagiellonian University was represented by Dorota Jedlikowska (Institute of Sociology) and Anna Łobodzińska (Institute of Geography and Spatial Management).

The idea of the conference was to give PhD students working on the topic of migration an opportunity to present and compare their research. As participants represented various fields of studies, e.g. economy, social sciences, geography, the event had a truly multidisciplinary character. The presentations focused on different aspects of migration in Europe, such as the impact of migration on labour markets (both in source and receiving countries), demographic and social characteristics of migrants and migration flows, problems connected with cultural integration, discrimination and living conditions of immigrants, scientific mobility as an example of migration, as well as on issues concerning borders in Europe or the meaning of space for refugees. Each presentation was followed by a discussion, during which the participants tried to find out the common areas of interests among these varied research, as well as possibilities to use their findings in different fields of studies. 

The main objectives of the presented research, as well as some conclusions from discussions were summed up and introduced to the other participants of IRUN Annual Meeting during the main conference on 7 June.

In addition to the conference documentary resources of Migrinter (research laboratory at University of Poitiers, specialised in international migration and ethnic relations) were presented to the participants.

The whole event was an excellent opportunity to exchange knowledge and experience between PhD students working on the wide variety of issues connected with migration in Europe. Moreover, the conference enabled participants to compare findings of their research, as well as to enrich them with the comments from fellow PhD candidates with different scientific backgrounds.
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